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August 12, 2019

Via email to attorneygeneral@doj.nh.gov
Attorney General Gordon MacDonald
Office of the Attorney General
33 Capitol Street
Concord, NH 03302

Dear Attorney General McDonald:

We represent Wind River Environmental, LLC (“Wind River”) with respect to a data security
incident involving the potential exposure of certain personally identifiable information described
in more detail below. Wind River is a business headquartered in Marlborough, Massachusetts
that inspects, services, repairs, and installs non-hazardous liquid waste systems. Wind River is
committed to answering any questions you may have about the data security incident, its
response, and steps taken to prevent a similar incident in the future.

1. Nature of security incident.

On June 28, 2019, Wind River determined that the personal information of a small percentage of
its former and existing employees and customers may have been contained in a limited number
of corporate email accounts that were accessed by an unauthorized individual. Wind River hired
independent computer forensic experts to assist with its investigation. That investigation
confirmed that the email accounts were compromised and contained personal information,
including names, addresses, Social Security numbers, driver’s license numbers, and/or financial
account information, depending on what information each individual provided to Wind River.
The forensic investigators were unable to determine whether any emails or attachments
containing personal information had been opened or viewed by the unauthorized individual, and
out of an abundance of caution Wind River notified all impacted individuals.

2. Number of residents affected.

Eleven (11) New Hampshire residents may have been affected and were notified of the incident.
A notification letter was sent to the potentially affected individuals on August 12, 2019 via
regular mail (a copy of the form notification letter is enclosed).
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3. Steps taken or plan to take relating to the incident.

Wind River took immediate action to address this incident and prevent a similar incident in the
future. Steps taken include changing passwords to all employee accounts and providing
additional training to employees on recognizing and appropriately responding to suspicious e-
mails and other security threats. The notification letter included details about the security
incident as well as information about the Federal Trade Commission and the three major credit
reporting agencies. The letter offered free credit monitoring and identity theft protection services
through Kroll for one year.

4. Contact information.

Wind River takes the security of the information in its control seriously and is committed to
ensuring its employees’ and customers’ information is protected. If you have any questions or
need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at mventrone@clarkhill.com or
(312) 360-2506.

Very truly yours,

CLARK HILL

Melissa K. Ventrone

Enclosure


